Support for New to English Learners

Published: June 2015 
FTO: Head Teachers and EMA Team Leaders in all Bradford Primary and Secondary Schools
Contact: Rita Kumar - Teaching and Learning Consultant (EMA)
Please note: The deadline for returning the New to English audit forms is Friday  26th June 2015.
Support for new to English Learners 
We are currently carrying out our bi-annual survey of newly arrived, new to English pupils. A form for your school to complete can be found here. The purpose of the survey is to determine the allocation of Specialist EMA Teachers and LA resources for the Autumn term 2015.
The survey asks staff at your school to identify any ethnic minority pupil not speaking English as their first language, who has been admitted to the British school system within the last twelve months. This does not include ethnic minority pupils in nurseries, reception classes and in the sixth form in secondary schools. 

The overall intention of the survey is to obtain an overview of the level of need in schools and to enable us to prioritise support.   For this reason we have asked staff to indicate Step levels for all pupils listed on the enclosed form. 

We use the following criteria to fully inform the deployment of our Specialist EMA Teachers:

· The numbers of New Arrivals to the school in the last 12 months

· The School prioritisation

· Specific school data and information provided to the EMA Service through the Support for New Arrivals Audit 

· Key information and requests made at Specific School Monitoring group meetings (SSMG’s SSRG’S)

· Feedback from school Senior Leaders

Our priority at all times is to work with schools to support and raise the achievement, attainment and progress of all learners who are New to English. In order to do this we have developed a ‘residency’ approach to delivering support which is focused on developing and building capacity within a school to ensure that strategies, systems and processes to support New to English students become sustainable. 
Please can completed forms be emailed to us by Friday  26th June 2015? Placements will be confirmed with schools and Specialist EMA Teachers in the week ending Friday 10th July  2015. 
Please email completed forms to or fax forms to:

Rita Kumar Teaching and Learning Consultant (EMA)  

Mobile No: 07582109314

Email: rita.kumar@bradford.gov.uk              
Fax Number:  01274 385943
